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An exceptionally long time ago, there were two planets: SPE 
and TIMOR.

For centuries, they worked to build a bridge between the two 
planets so they could connect and begin trading technology 
and spiritual energy. It took 374 years for the planets to 
finally complete the bridge.

In Latin, "SPE" means "hope" and "TIMOR" means "fear." Hope 
and fear can promote growth. Hope creates positive spaces in 
the mind and heart, while fear restricts them.

The SPE planet expresses its feelings with powerful energy, 
which is activated only when its people feel hope. They can 
manifest their energy through their bodies and the lights in 
their eyes.

On the other hand, TIMOR is a planet without spiritual 
energy. Instead, they have top technology, all of which they 
created.

When trade began, SPE realized that TIMOR was absorbing their 
spiritual energy.

SPE made the biggest decision of their lives: to destroy the 
bridge and cut all ties with TIMOR. SPE has lived securely 
and independently ever since.

However, that wasn’t the case for TIMOR. They lost many lives 
and resources, and their purpose in life vanished. Death 
began to govern the planet. The air became dangerous to 
breathe, and the water became poisonous. They had to live 
underground. They created a culture filled with fear and 
paranoia. TIMOR was almost extinct; nonetheless, they never 
stopped developing advanced technology. They developed 
technology so powerful that they created a new parallel 
dimension, which they call "NEW HOME."

The new objective of the TIMOR Planet is to destroy the SPE 
Planet and take all its spiritual energy.

After 782 years of preparation, they were ready.

On SPE Planet, there was a boy with so much energy that he 
could give life to anything he wanted. He could also end the 
life of the entire universe, but he didn't know that. It was 
top secret; only his parents knew.



His father knew that without hope, his son would die. If the 
boy died, it would mean the end of everything.

One day, the boy and his family were enjoying a nice day at 
the park when suddenly, the lights began to dim and they 
heard screams and chaos. The father went looking for his 
family. Everything became dark. All he could see were small 
green lights floating toward him. Sounds started blowing like 
big booms.

The father was the only one left in the park.

"Is this the end?" Was the attack from the TIMOR planet? The 
time has come. I need to find my family." He told himself.

His wife and daughter were lying dead in the park.

He had never felt so sad in his life. His mood shifted from 
happiness to sadness.

That's when his whole life changed in an instant. He now had 
a new purpose and life mission: to save his son and stop 
TIMOR’s plans.

While searching for his son in the park, he stepped into a 
trap and was absorbed by a TIMOR flying saucer.

TIMOR now wants to finish what they started 872 years ago: 
possessing the spiritual energy of SPE. They knew the child 
had the ability to recreate life on the planet. The only 
question is, why is the father still alive?

TIMOR Planet needed the father alive so the son would have 
hope and his energy would work. As long as the son knows his 
father is alive and seeking him, he will generate hope and 
his energy will work.

The thing is, the son was a creation of TIMOR Planet. He was 
an advanced artificial intelligence, programmed and dressed 
like someone from the SPE Planet. They sent him to the SPE 
Planet so the program could learn how the spiritual energy 
works. They didn't anticipate that the program would develop 
feelings. The spiritual energy made the program prioritize 
his family over TIMOR's mission. Finally, he became one of 
SPE's planet.

When the father arrived at TIMOR Planet, he saw only 
emptiness and a lifeless planet.

On the planet, there were big, shiny, bright mushrooms that 
were irresistible to the father. After eating them, he gained 
strange abilities.
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These mushrooms can be extremely helpful because they give 
him abilities that help him endure the cruelty and death on 
the TIMOR planet.

He jumped into a base that killed gravity and divided the 
molecules of his body so he could be transported to a new 
dimension of TIMOR, "NEW HOME."

That's how he entered "NEW HOME," a sticky, oily place filled 
with dangerous TIMOR beings and powerful weapons.

Now, the father must fight for his son and his entire 
species.

It was when he found his son that the biggest fight began...
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